
 

GOLEEN & DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL NEWSLETTER 

SERVING THE MIZEN PENINSULA  

VOL: 9  WEEK 25 JUN 23 2016 Published every Thursday.  

Mass Times: Monday & Friday: Schull 9am. Tuesday & Thursday: Goleen 10am. Wednesday: 
Ballydehob 10am. Saturday: Lowertown 8pm. Sunday: Ballydehob 9.30am, Schull 10.30am, 
Goleen 12 noon.  Church of Ireland Services: Sunday: Schull 10am, Toormore 11.30am, 
Ballydehob 11.30am. 

Recent Death:  MAE BOWEN (Schull and late of Whiddy Island, née O’Leary) beloved 
wife of the late Mike, Rathura, dear mother of Marion, Sheila, Denis, Michael, Connie, 
Donal and the late Ann and John. Lovingly remembered by her family, sons-in-law Alfie 
and Noel, daughters-in-law Margaret, Eleanor and Mary, and John’s partner Jenny, 
sister Margaret, grandchildren, great-grandchildren, nephews, nieces, relatives and 
friends. Our sincere sympathy to all. May she rest in peace. 
 

It’s baby boys!  Congratulations to Tara (O’Sullivan) and Keith Nelligan on the birth of 
their son, Jack David, and to Fiona O’Driscoll and Finbarr Harrington on the birth of their 
son,  Denis.       We wish you and your babies every happiness for the future.  
 

U14 Football - Mizen Rovers V St James this Thursday evening 23rd June @ 7pm in 
Goleen. Support would be appreciated. 
 

PUB QUIZ CROOKHAVEN  Our pub quizzes are starting again.  The first one next 
Wednesday 29th in O'SULLIVAN’S BAR @ 9.00pm. Table of 4 €5.00 each   This week the 
fundraiser is going towards our local community funds.  Please come along, enjoy the 
craic, and support our cause... clairemarconi@gmail.com  

WE ALL NEED RURAL IRELAND In the last number of years Rural Ireland has been 
attacked from every angle.  We have lost Banks, Garda Stations, Post Offices and 
Creameries to name but a few of local services that are gone and never to return.  This in 
turn has led to huge emigration, which has a long term negative effect in Rural 
Communities, which may never recover going forward.  In a recent discussion I had with a 
friend, we honestly see only a handful of farmers in this community in a few years down 
the road.  
But to turn around any situation you need support from those who can make change and 
when you look at following statements by our former Finance Secretary, it tells us the 
mind-set that is out there  
“Taxpayers can’t afford to subsidise the rural way of life. If it is to prosper Ireland must 
become a Global City.” says former Finance Secretary General, John Moran. This was our 
response: Disappointing, to say the least.  But we have organizations like Muintire na Tire, 
who do believe in fighting a way forward. and please read on their response.   
 
‘I refer to John Moran’s recent article, which I hope is merely kite flying for his native city 
and does not represent the views of the current civil service. Those who believe all we 
need is a city state should remember that rural Ireland provides the food and electricity 
necessary to support cities and indeed if one wishes to just look at economics, it begins 
and nurtures the labour pool. Agriculture and tourism are not only our largest industries, 
but kept the country going during the recession. 
In Muintir na Tíre we empower all communities – urban and rural – and we do not support 
this artificial divide that is being created, particularly with inflammatory headlines such as 
this. We believe all communities are entitled to basic services but feel that rural 
communities have fallen behind in these basic services. Nobody expects a medical centre 
for excellence at the end of every road and nobody expects something for nothing. 
Remember rural dwellers already pay for their water, pay more for their electricity, pay 
high car running costs out of necessity, and so on. 
There is much merit in some of Mr Moran’s ideas on urban development, including the 
idea of an urban counterbalance to Dublin. However, there is no reason this cannot be 
done in tandem with providing essential services nationally, as part of a proper regional 
development plan. 
We simply request that all of Ireland should have access to basic services to allow the 
country to prosper together. Rural broadband (which customers will have to pay for) is 
essential. Reasonable transport is also essential. A reasonable social and economic 
network, possibly through the Post Offices, is also essential. More than all, we have long 
called for a Government policy for rural Ireland so that we can all share a vision of what 
we want and how we might get there. We wish new Minister Heather Humphries well in 
her task.’     MC GDCC 

Goleen & District Community Council Private LOTTO Draw  
Numbers Drawn 15, 25, 29. No winner of Jackpot.  

€40: Kathleen Mason. €20 each: Ann Murnane, Mary OôCallaghan, 
Goleen GAA & Mizen AFC 
Sellerôs Prize: Ellen Scully 

This Weekôs Venue: Crookhaven Inn. Jackpot: €850 
Lotto tickets available from Caroline Sheehan 086-864-2647 or Denis OôNeill 086-821-3441 
If Youôre not in, You canôt  win! Buy your tickets for a chance! All monies made from the LOTTO  go back into the  

Community through Community Projects throughout the village and surrounding areas. 

Open everyday 12.30 to 9pm  

Serving freshly cooked food from locally sourced products 

028-35309 

s Jackpot: ú850.  Venue: Crookhaven Inn 

mailto:clairemarconi@gmail.com


 

  9ǾŜƴǘǎ /ŀƭŜƴŘŀǊ - ƛƴŎƭǳǎƛƻƴ ŦǊŜŜΦ !ƭƭ ƛǘŜƳǎ ǘƻ ōŜ ƛƴ ōȅ ¢ǳŜǎ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎΦ 9Ƴŀƛƭ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊϪƎƻƭŜŜƴΦƛƴŦƻ 

  Jun 23 Bingo in Goleen Parish Hall at 9pm. All welcome 

  Jun 26 GDCC Lotto Draw in Crookhaven Inn Jackpot €850 

  !ƳŜƴƛǝŜǎ ŀƴŘ !ǧǊŀŎǝƻƴǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ [ƻŎŀƭƛǘȅ  

¶ Goleen & District Community Social Centre - Every Mon 11am-4pm Lunch 1pm (except Bank Holiday Mon will 
be the following day-Tues). Book Meals by 11am the previous Sat. Contact: Maureen O’Callaghan 086-330-0262  

¶ Goleen Community Centre - Contact  086-272-5506 to rent the Centre. 

¶ Derryconnell Civic Amenity Centre - Open Tues & Thurs 9am - 12.30pm & 1.30 - 4.30pm. Sat 9am - 1pm 

¶ Bantry Recycling Centre - Open Mon to Fri 9am - 5pm & Sat 9am - 1pm. Tel: 027-55923 

¶ AIB Mobile Community Bank: Every Mon, Tues, Thurs & Fri - Ballydehob - 9.30am to 10.30am. Schull - 
10.45am to 12.30pm & 1.30pm-3.30pm. ATM in Schull outside Brosnan’s Eurospar. 

¶ Schull Office Skibbereen CU: Tues & Fri  9.30am - 12.30pm & 1.30pm - 5pm. Sat 9.30am - 1pm. 028-28666 

¶ Schull Library - Tues to Fri 2.30 - 5.30pm. Weds 9.30am - 1pm & 2 - 5.30pm. Sat 9.30am - 1.30pm. 028-28290 

¶ Cork Co Council Mobile Library - Fortnightly in Goleen 3.00 to 3.20pm - next visit 22nd June 

¶ Bus Time Tables: Goleen - Cork: Mon - Sat 07.50 & 17.30 Sun 16.15; Schull - Cork: Mon - Sat 12.40; Cork - 
Schull: Mon - Sat 09.30; Cork - Goleen: Mon - Sat 13.00  Change at Skibbereen 16.05 & 16.30 Change at 
Skibbereen 18.20; Sun 11.30. 

¶ Rural Transport & Cancer Connect  - 027-52727 Mob 087-122-4404 cancerconnect@ruraltransport.ie.            
The following services run every week from Goleen: Tues & Fri to Bantry via Schull & Durrus: Departs Goleen 
9.55am. Weds to Skibbereen via Schull & Ballydehob: Departs Goleen 10.30am.   

¶ Mizen Head Signal Station Open daily 10am to 6pm www.mizenhead.ie 028-35115/35225.  

¶ Mizen Information & e-Centre Main St. Goleen. Wifi, Hot desks, Copying, Printing, Coffee, Gifts, Public Toilets. 
Open  daily 10am to 6pm  028-35000 Come in for a chat! www.facebook.com/mizenecentre 

LƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ /ƻƴǘŀŎǘǎ  

¶ Goleen First Responder/ Defibrillator Group Number 083-146-6605     

¶ Coast Guard /Emergency Services 112 or 999        Garda Emergency Number 027-20860 

¶ GARDA Text Alert scheme in Crookhaven and Mizen area (ChARGE)  Text  083-159-8889  

¶ Mizen Medical Practice - all enquiries & appointments  call 028-28311 or for Out of Hours Service  call 
SouthDoc  1850-335-999 

 

AIB Mobile Community Bank will be in available in Schull & Ballydehob on Tuesdays, 
as well as Monday, Thursday & Friday, throughout June, July & August.  
 

West Cork Cancer Support Group:  The next meeting will be on Tuesday June 28th in 
the Maritime Hotel, Bantry, from 11.00am – 12.30.  This is an informal gathering in a 
relaxed setting for anyone, who has had a cancer diagnosis.   Come for tea, coffee and 
peer group discussion.  Free of charge  
 

Bantry and District Cardiac Support Group  The  Annual Walk of the Bantry Cardiac 
Support Group will take place on Tues 28th June, Meeting at Harbour View car park at 
7pm, An informal  chat  will take place afterwards with refreshments. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contact Newsletter by email newsletter@goleen.info Copy in by Tues mornng  

GDCC does not take responsibility for articles and opinions published. Editors 
Sue 086-8073072 Michael collinsmike68@eircom.net  Website: goleen.info 

 

                       BARLEY COVE Beach Hotel  028 -35874  
 

                       Open for lunch and dinner Thursday, Friday, 
                       Saturday, Sunday, and Monday for June.                        

                      Come enjoy the view, food, & drink!! 

Classified Ad - Holiday Cottage 
GOLEEN village TO LET Cottage - Sept availability - Sleeps 4, 2 Bedrooms, 1 
Bathroom, 1 shower room contact madcollins1@gmail.com for more info 

Bernard OôDriscoll Lawn Maintenance  
Goleen 086-830-5347  

NOTTAGE S        Restaurant 

Mid -Week Deal Å Every Wednesday during June 

Enjoy a 2 course meal for only ú15 Å Reservations recommended 

Open Wed to Sun 5.30 - 9.30pm - To book please ring 028-35963 
THREE CASTLE HEAD CAFÉ   Open 12 -6 pm   

From 17 June - 28 August   Contact: 028 -35760  

http://www.mizenhead.ie
https://www.facebook.com/mizenecentre/
mailto:newsletter@goleen.info
http://www.goleen.info
mailto:madcollins1@gmail.com


 

Active Community Walking Programme 

The Active Community Walking Programme aims to support the creation of vibrant 

walking communities throughout Ireland. The programme will work with communities 

to increase the capacity and potential of people with low levels of physical activity to 

become more active through walking.  This in turn will lead to increased numbers of 

people participating in walking throughout  

Ireland. 

Get Ireland Walking in conjunction with Cork 

Sports Partnership is committed to implementing 

a locally based and focused programme, and 

working directly with communities. This initiative 

will seek to empower local communities to  

increase their physical activity through walking. 

¶ The programme will be implemented over a period of 6-8 weeks and will be facil-

itated by an Active Community Walking Facilitator. 

¶ A pre-programme planning meeting will take place locally to identify a host 

group that will be key in getting the programme started and be involved in pro-

moting the programme locally. 

¶ Weekly walking sessions and workshops will take place in the community. 

¶ The workshops that will take place will seek to put an Action Plan in place for 

walking locally in the community, through the formation of a walking group and 

keeping this sustainable.  

¶ The Active Community Walking Facilitator will ‘check in’ with the community and 

the walking group in the weeks following the programme to provide any support 

and guidance if needed.  Once a walking group has been established and there is 

a clear plan for walking in the community, the Cork Sports Partnership along with 

Get Ireland Walking will provide ongoing support and advice to the group. 

¶ If you are interested in setting up a group call Claire HurleyΦSports Devel-

opment Officer Cork Sports Partnership, C/O Motor Tax Office, Model Farm Busi-

ness Park, Model Farm Road,Cork.  0867947922 / 021 2061762 or contact GDCC 

 

Fastnet Gaels u14 hurling  Fastnet Gaels travelled to Clon. last Wednesday 
week playing Lisgoold in the u14 county semi-final. From the throw-in we could 
see that this was going to be a tough game.  However, our boys rose to the chal-
lenge and at the short whistle were trailing by a few points.  Again the second 
half was a thrilling game with both teams giving it everything, but unfortunately 
we came up short and lost final score 3-12 to 4-6 KOΩS 

Mizen Rovers played in the u8 blitz in Cas-
tlehaven last Sat week. They played 3 
games winning, drawing and losing one.  A 
great day out and a great team play during 
the games. Thanks to Tadgh Cullinane, 
who was our young ref in the blitz and to 
the parents who travelled. The panel be-
low are Emily Sheehan, Lee Moynihan, So-
fia Harrup, Killian Power, Brian O’Regan.  
Front row: Annabel Power, Ronan O’Leary 
and Tomás Hodnett  KOΩS 

Denis O’Callaghan I'd be the first to put my hand up and 
say we often take many things for granted throughout life 
including people, institutions, good service and sometimes 
even life itself. And when they are gone we wonder in 
amazement how we never noticed. A case in point of late 
was the old Creamery building at Lowertown and more 
importantly some of the good people, who gave their 
working lives in the service of those who called there. 
There were many over the years, Mick, Seamus and Tom, 
but for now we recall the most recent retirement that be-
ing Denis O’Callaghan or more commonly referred to as 
'Denis at the Creamery'. And like the old building when it 

was being demolished fellas said how sturdy it was, how sound it was, how dependable 
it was and what great memories were attached to it. Every one of those same words 
could be used to describe Denis and so many more besides. Friendly, welcoming, help-
ful, always there when needed. And like many more they'd be the times when you'd ring 
the Creamery and ask Denis to ‘put an ould bag or two outside the door before you 
close up’ and sure enough it would be there when you'd call. And the odd after-hours 
phone call to his home to say ‘I'm stuck for....................’ and without fail he'd say ‘No 
bother. Call away over’. He served Drinagh Co-op and the farming community well for 
nigh on fifty years and did it professionally. And not just the farmers, but the building 
contractors as well the fishermen and the tourists during the busy summer seasons. And 
if it wasn't in stock it could and would be got. The forklift made life a bit easier, but that 
only came down late in the time. For many years it was bag it in and bag it out, up and 
down those steps. The building is gone and has been replaced by a beautiful new store. 
Denis is gone and has been replaced by new faces and we say welcome to them. And to 
Denis we say THANK YOU for the many years of fine service.  We wish you and Noreen a 
long and happy and healthy retirement. Mac 24/24   


